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The Honorable John Rubin, Chairperson 

House Committee on Corrections and Juvenile Justice 

Statehouse, Room 151-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Rubin: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2502 by House Committee on Corrections and 

Juvenile Justice 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2502 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2502 would amend the definition of “criminal history record information” by 

specifically excluding information regarding the release, assignment to work release, or any 

other change in custody status of a person confined by the Department of Corrections or a jail.  

Currently, the Kansas Bureau of Investigation (KBI) is responsible for overseeing the collection, 

reporting, and dissemination of criminal history record information among the courts and 

criminal justice agencies, particularly as it relates to the central repository. 

 

 Enactment of HB 2502 would have no fiscal effect on the Department of Corrections or 

the KBI. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Jon Hummell, 

 Interim Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Jeremy Barclay, KDOC 

 Linda Durand, KBI 


